
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Topic - Rotten Romans 

 

Dates for your diary: 

Thursday 5 January —children return to school 

6—10 February—children’s mental health week 

Friday 10 February — school breaks up for half term 

Monday 20 February — spring term 2 starts for children 

Parent Meetings—TBC 

Class trip—TBC 

Wednesday 29 and Thursday 30 March—Year 3 and 4 production  

Friday 31 March — Last day of spring term 

Reading 

Farnborough Primary School 

SPRING TERM — YEAR THREE 

      

Children will read independently on a daily basis. They will also read 

during guided reading sessions. In addition to this, they can take part 

in the reading challenge, where they will be able to achieve rewards. 

 

Welcome Back! 

We hope you all enjoyed a fun filled Christmas break, it has been lovely to see all the chil-

dren back at school. We are looking forward to teaching them during the spring term and 

we are excited to begin our new topics together. 

This term we will begin our history work learning about what life was like in Roman times; 

this will be linked with some of the artwork the children will carry out. In Science, we will be 

finding out about rocks and soils and will consider what we can learn about the earth from 

analysing and comparing different types.  

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support. 

Miss Pattison and Mrs Browne 

The children will be learning about the Romans and how they 

grew their empire. 

They will find out how they have influenced our modern day lives 

and about the legacy they have left on the world. 

The Roman Empire covered many diverse cultures and people 

and we will investigate how this mixing of cultures affected the 

Roman way of life. 

Children will learn about the entertainment, food and leisure ac-

tivities Romans enjoyed and take a trip to a local Roman villa. 

These are 

some of the 

texts we will  

be reading 

and using 

this term. 

 



 
 

 

As writers, we will be creating an 

adventure story with the focus on 

action using the beautiful picture 

book ‘Journey’, writing an infor-

mation text on the Romans, focus-

ing on dialogue in narrative and writ-

ing a news report on the Iron Man 

which is one of our focus texts. 

 
 
 
 

As mathematicians, we will prac-
tise multiplication and division.  Our 
times table focus will be on the 3, 4 

and 8 times-tables,  We will continue 
to consolidate 2, 5 and 10 times ta-

bles.  We will develop our 
knowledge of fractions, money, 

measure, length and perimeter and 
statistics (graphs).  Problem solving 
and reasoning      activities will be 

running throughout all of these con-
cepts.  

 
 
 
 
As scientists, we will be focusing on 
rocks and soils this term.  We will be 
working towards answering the ques-
tion: What do rocks tell us about the 

way the Earth was formed?  
We will be comparing and grouping 

together different types of rocks     
according to their appearance. 

 

 

 

As computing technicians, we will be 
focusing on how the Internet works, how 
to search the web effectively and the ar-
ray of digital devices we use today. We 
will be learning how PowerPoint works 

and create our own page to display infor-
mation.  

 
 
 

 
As musicians, we will be learning 
how to play the recorder and sing 
songs that are linked to our topic 
and our end of term production. 

 

 

 

 

 

We will be looking at how to keep 

our selves safe through how to iden-

tify a danger or a risk and what strat-

egies could be used to keep our-

selves safe. We will then look at the 

topic of rights and respect. 

 
 
 
 
 

As good citizens, we will be focusing 
on peace through what it means to us 

and different religions. Symbols of 
peace will be studied along with how 
we can help to bring more peace in 

our lives. In spring 2, we will be look-
ing at the importance of the Bible for 

Christians and how they use it in their 
daily lives. 

 
 

 
 

As athletes we will be developing our 
gymnastics and dance skills and working 
in pairs and groups choreographing rou-

tines for both areas. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
It would be fantastic if you could 
continue to support your child with 
daily reading, learning number 
bonds/multiplication tables. Board 
games involving counting and spell-
ings/vocabulary are a fun way to 
support your child’s understanding.  

 

 

As artists we can be inspired by the Cut-

outs  of Henri Matisse and will  arrange 

shapes to create exciting collage com-

positions. We can use collage to inspire 

prints using carbon paper and simple 

screen printing techniques. Some art 

lessons will link to our Roman Britain 

topic to enrich understanding of this pe-

riod: for example we will make mosaics. 

 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 is the first year where you will be 
learning French.  As linguists, we will be 

learning some basic words in French, 
such as simple classroom instructions, 
greeting others and our numbers to 10.   

 
We will have lots of fun speaking and 

listening to French, playing games and 
completing different activities! 

 
 
 
 
 
Here are a few recommended authors for Year 3 
children: 

• Andy Shepherd 

• Zanib Mian 

• Jill Murphy 

• Cressida Cowell 

• Lynne Reid Banks 
There are more recommended authors on our 
school website. 


